
December 14, 2021 

Town of Pleasant Valley  

Monthly Board Meeting 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, December 14, 2021 at 7:35 PM.  

Chairman Licht called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Chairman Licht read the agenda.  Motion by James Shearer and 2nd by Curtis Dunn.  Motion carried. 

 

Chairman Licht read the minutes from the November 2021 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Curtis and 2nd by 

James to accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $248,894.79; cemetery CD $2,606.54; General CD $13,389.36, ARPA MMF 

$29,233.58.  Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to contract with Cedar Corp to provide services to the Town of Pleasant 

Valley for incorporating plan amendments as a standalone Plan for $18,500, along with conducting a community 

survey.   

 

Motion by Curtis Dunn and 2nd by James Shearer to approve St. Croix County Highway Department to bid and 

award the purchase hot mix only material used for the 170th Street paving project between 18th Ave and 30th Ave 

on behalf of the Town of Pleasant Valley.   

 

Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to appoint election officials – Tim Wells and LaRae Miller as chief inspectors; 

Barb Casey. Cindy Johnson, Kristin Juen, Mark Douglas Carlson, and Todd Manns as inspectors. 

 

Motion by Curtis and 2nd by James to grant Chairman Kerry Licht the authority to appoint a plan commission. 

 

Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

13761  Murtha Sanitation    $250 

13762  5 Star Restroom Rentals    $125 

13763  St. Croix Electric      $118.44 

13764   St. Croix County Highway   $4,064.85 

13765  C.NA Surety     $100 

13766  Mark DeBoe     $740 

13767  Deb Volkert     $699.79 

13768  Loberg Law Office    $351.50 

13769  Megan Miller     $959.85 

13770  Countryside Coop    $248.37 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  

 


